
Project Title: Lower Granite Juvenile Fish Facility System Upgrade 

Dam and Reservoir Project: Lower Granite 

Estimated Total Cost: greater than $12 million, with a recent expansion of more than $1 million 
to the total project estimated cost 

Estimated Schedule for Completion of the Project: See p. 15-17 of the Project Management 
Plan (attached) for current estimated schedule 

Current Status as of 6/8/2017: In construction 

Summary  

The Lower Granite Juvenile Fish Facility System Upgrade is a replacement of most of the 
previously utilized bypass system.  The features that will be upgraded are expected to increase 
fish survival by providing more efficient control of flow, improving the removal and passage of 
debris, increasing attraction flow for juvenile fish, and reducing risk of predation at the outfall 
release point in the tailrace. The improvements realized from construction of this project are 
intended to help meet NOAA’s 2008 Biological Opinion, as amended in 2010 and 2014, juvenile 
fish performance standards of 96% average dam passage survival for spring migrants and 93% 
average dam passage survival for summer migrants.  

Due to recent necessary modifications to the contract terms due to delays in the construction 
schedule, the total estimated project cost has increased by more than $1 million. 

 

 

 


















































